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SCOUTS,




LONSDALE DISTRICT
SCOUT LEADERS’ MEETING
Notes of Scout Leaders’ Meeting held on 4 November 2013 at at DHQ, Moor Street, Lancaster.
Present: 
13 Lcr: James Walker, Centurion: Michael Wetton, 11 More: Tony Routh, Fiona Wetton, 16 More: Alan Hague, Overton: Bridget & Mark Worsnop.
District: John Buckley (DSL), Mark Walker (DSL).
Apologies: None received. 
1.
Patrol Leaders’ Forum

John reported that 11 PL’s had attended the recent forum held at SilverHelme. The attendees 
experienced fire lighting – in difficult conditions and cooking twists. The participants reportedly 
enjoyed the proceedings.  
2.
Night Activity, 16 November

John indicated that 21 teams had indicated that they would be attending. He announced the 
start as being at Dolphinholme Villager Hall map ref. SD 516532.
3.
Remembrance Day, 10 November

Volunteers would be welcomed at the main Lancaster & Morecambe ceremonies. Some 
Groups would be attending their own local church services and other venues.
4.
Chief Scout’s Gold Award

The next County presentation at Blackpool was full. Mark said he would contact the ACC to 
see if the County Scout section website might be updated with current information on 
presentations.
5.
“Red Rose 2014”

Information on this was circulating. See the County website for details. The camp fee is £150 
for members. A number of local Troops were expressing interest in attending.
6.
Denmark 2015

Mark indicated that he was considering promoting another visit to Denmark for all Troops in 
the District. This was in the very early stages, more in due course.
7.
Any Other Business

i. Bowlander County Hiking Competition 2014

Details would be circulating shortly – see the County Scout Section website for details.


This is a good way to get your Scouts through the Expedition Challenge award. Why not give 
it a try.


There will be a training day to promote basic navigational techniques at Beacon Fell on 
Saturday 8th February 2014 and a training weekend at Waddecar covering all the necessary 
skills Saturday/Sunday 8th/9th March 2014. You can take part in either and you don’t 
necessarily have to take part in the competition Saturday/Sunday 5th/6th April 2014 although 
it would be a shame not too if you have done all the training! and you would qualify for the 
Expedition Challenge badge.
8.
Next Meeting 
The next meeting has been arranged for 13 January 2014 at 7.30 pm at DHQ. 
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